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November 15, 2022 
 
The Honorable Chiquita Brooks-LaSure  
Administrator 
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Blvd 
Baltimore, MD 21244 
 
Attention: CMS-9900-NC  
 
Dear Administrator Brooks-LaSure: 
  
On behalf of Nemours Children’s Health, thank you for seeking early input on future 
requirements related to the No Surprises Act (NSA), including advanced explanations of 
benefit (AEOBs) and the corresponding process for providers to supply payers with good 
faith estimates (GFEs) when a patient schedules an item or service with a health care 
provider or facility.   

ABOUT NEMOURS CHILDREN’S HEALTH  

Nemours Children’s Health is one of the nation’s largest multistate pediatric health systems, 
which includes two free-standing children's hospitals and a network of more than 70 primary 
and specialty care practices. Nemours Children's seeks to transform the health of children by 
adopting a holistic health model that utilizes innovative, safe, and high-quality care, while 
also caring for the health of the whole child well beyond medicine. Nemours Children's also 
powers the world’s most-visited website for information on the health of children and 
teens, Nemours KidsHealth.org. 
 
The Nemours Foundation, established through the legacy and philanthropy of Alfred I. 
duPont, provides pediatric clinical care, research, education, advocacy, and prevention 
programs to the children, families and communities it serves.  
 
GENERAL COMMENTARY 
Nemours generally supports policies that increase patients’ understanding of the cost of 
their care. We understand the desire among policymakers, both in Congress and the 
Administration, to increase transparency and competition in health care. Health care costs 
rise to the top of family, state and national budgets. However, we caution that the increasing 
regulatory burden on providers

estimates are required. Yet, we believe that offering GFEs is the right thing to do, and we 
have been providing them since before passage of the NSA.  
 
Given the nascent stage of NSA regulation implementation, we cannot yet assess its impact 
on patient choice or overall cost of care. Further, we do not have a clear picture of industry-
wide compliance with existing rules, which we note have yet to be finalized. Implementation 
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may be potential for technology solutions to assist in the automation of some 
verification processes, though we expect those products to be expensive.  
 
Further, the Departments ask whether relying on an individual’s representation of 
their enrollment in a health plan or coverage would alleviate burden. Nemours 
believes this approach would not alleviate provider burden, would increase 
patient burden, and would compound existing challenges with accuracy and 
privacy. Understanding insurance plans and coverage is already challenging enough 
for patients; we do not believe compounding that burden would be helpful or 
appropriate. Further, if/when inaccurate coverage information is provided and 
verification is not required, there is risk that the wrong payer could inappropriately 
receive protected health information.  
 
More broadly, it is Nemours’ strong belief that providers should not be responsible 







4. Other Information to Consider
We caution the Departments to consider that the industry has not yet analyzed or
quantified the impact of related requirements under other price transparency rules or the
first two NSA regulations. We don’t yet know what has been most helpful to patients,
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